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Mr. President,

Croatia welcomes the delegation of Austria and thanks it for its national report and presentation today. Croatia commends Austria for its positive actions on human rights since its last review, in particular the adoption of the Federal Constitutional Act on the Rights of the Child and a National Action Plan on the Protection of Women against Violence and the implementation the National Action Plan for Gender Equality in the Employment Market. 

We further note developments in relation to the ratification of the important international human rights conventions namely International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance; Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment; Council of Europe Convention on the Protection of Children against Sexual Exploitation and Sexual Abuse; and Council of Europe Convention on Preventing and Combating Violence against Women and Domestic Violence. 

Croatia would like to thank Austria for its engagement on women’s rights, strengthening the rule of law, human rights education, and combatting human trafficking during Austria’s membership in the UN Human Rights Council.

Mr. President,

We take positive note of steps taken by the Government to eradicate domestic violence and support and empower survivors of abuse. While we commend the steps taken by the Government to promote women’s economic empowerment, we are interesting in learning more about what measures have been put in place or are envisioned to promote women on corporate boards? 

Croatia notes that the normative and institutional framework for the protection of human rights in Austria is based on a strong constitutional and ordinary legislation, and we believe that the National Action Plan on Human Right will lead to a comprehensive framework for protection and promotion of human rights. We are interested in knowing more about the participation of civil society organizations in the preparation of a National Action Plan on Human Rights? 

In light of the ombudsman’s role as a source of feedback on the implementation of legislation, Croatia recommends that Austria continues to strengthen the mandate of the Austrian Ombudsman Board in order to ensure full compliance with the Paris Principles.

Thank you.
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